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Notice of Instruction

February 12, 2009

Page Two

· The EHEAP Technical Assistance Document – 2009 has been updated to reflect recent changes in the program.  Major changes are as follows:

· The reference to the application date was removed on Page 2;

· Language has been revised regarding Social Security cards for Question 2, Page 2;

· Language has been added regarding legal citizens in a household for Question 3, Page 2;

· Language has been reworded regarding how living expenses are provided for Question 7a, Page 4;

· The reference to “Edit Staff” has been removed from Question 13 on Page 5;

· Language has been added regarding legal citizens and household income for Question 36a, Page 10;

· References to the 2009-2010 EHEAP contract have been updated and language has been added that it is the provider’s responsibility to maintain the most recent information provided by the Department through the Notice of Instruction process;
· Language has been added regarding purchasing equipment for renters for Question 49a, Page 13;
· Language regarding prioritizing has been clarified for Question 51a, page 14;
· References to the benefit level have been revised throughout the document; and

· References have been added to reflect expanded eligibility to accept delinquent notices throughout the document.

Thank you for your continued commitment to Florida’s elders.  Should you require additional information, please contact Connie Hall at 850-414-2057.
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This Notice of Instruction provides recent updates to the Emergency Home Energy Assistance Program (EHEAP) affecting the EHEAP Application, Instructions and the Technical Assistance document.  Effective immediately, the AAAs are instructed to begin using the 2009 poverty guidelines and the revised EHEAP application.  The following attachments to this notice will further instruct the AAAs on requirements for compliance.





The EHEAP Application was revised and annual income limits were updated to conform to the 2009 U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Poverty Guidelines issued January 23, 2009.  The link to the HHS Poverty Guidelines and Federal Register information is below: 





� HYPERLINK "http://www.aspe.hhs.gov/poverty/09fedreg.pdf" ��http://www.aspe.hhs.gov/poverty/09fedreg.pdf�





In addition, the following minor revisions were made to the application:


Marital Status and Referral Source were updated to mirror the current 701A demographic assessment; 


Question 3 on Page 2 has been reworded; 


“Allowance” has been removed from Question 6 on Page 2.  The reference should only be made to “subsidy” being deducted; and


“Edit Staff” has been removed from the Supervisor review block on 


Page 2.





The EHEAP Application Instructions were updated to include the above revisions.


The memorandum from Department of Community Affairs (DCA) dated February 1, 2009, includes revised Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) poverty guidelines, the Home Energy Benefit Matrix (for your information) and the LIHEAP FY 2009 – 2010 Allowable and Unallowable Sources of Income chart.


The State of Florida Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program State Plan for 2009 and the Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program State Rule, 9B-65.020 – 025, Florida Administrative Code, that was adopted November 30, 2008, are also attached for your use.





	














